
 
 

 
 
 

ANNOUNCEMENT TO SHIPPING 
IJmond North Sea Canal Area 
Central Nautical Management 

 
 
Announcement No. 2021/52  Amsterdam, 30 September 2021 
 
 
 
Subject: Establishment of an area closed for navigation in the Amsterdam Australiëhaven. 
 
The Director of the Central Nautical Management, who is also the State Harbour Master, 
announces the following: 
 
Due to the construction of a new quay, the area as shown in drawing N0625_v03 (see annex), 
located in the Verlengde Australiëhaven at Amsterdam, has been closed for navigation. 
 
The indicated work area in drawing N0625_v03 in the Verlengde Australiëhaven has been 

designated as an area prohibited for navigation as from 4 October 09.00 LT.  

The prohibition does not apply to ships that have to carry out activities there on behalf of Van den 

Biggelaar, the contractor. The prohibition does also not apply to ships bound for the jetty of Water 

Afval Verwerking (WAV). 

 
The area has been designated as a prohibited area on the basis of Decree No. CNB/2021/33. 
 
 
The Director of the Central Nautical Management North Sea Canal Area,  
Who is also the (State) Harbour Master, 
 
 
 
J.H.M. Mateyo 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Annex: Drawing N0625_v03 
 
 
 



 

 


